
Greetings Duluth Section and Happy Fall,

I hope this newsletter finds you safe and healthy during these uncertain and 
challenging times. 

As we all have, the Duluth Section has adapted to a new way of doing things.  
While all in person events have been cancelled until further notice, our virtual May 
luncheon was held successfully.  Although I certainly miss getting together over 
lunch, it was still nice to connect with the Section again virtually.  

Another bright spot in the wake of our cancelled events was the Board’s decision 
to reallocate some of our unused funds to support our community.  In April, with 
the support of ASCE national, a $2500 donation was made on behalf of the Duluth 
Section to the Second Harvest Northern Lakes Food Bank.  Please take a minute 
to read the thank you letter to the Section in the newsletter!

As we head into fall, the board is still in need of help as we have yet to have a 
commitment for a new board member.  For anyone who has considered joining 
the board, I have great news!  The board recently voted to eliminate one board 
position and shorten the overall time commitment for board members. 

Although anyone is welcome to join and any help is greatly appreciated, I would 
like to extend a special invitation to our non-younger members.  As the current 
board is made up mostly by younger members including myself, we might better 
serve the overall membership with your voices heard as well!  Wherever you are 
in your career, if you have any interest in joining the board or just want to learn 
more about what the positions entail please feel free to contact me or another 
board member. 

Finally, I will conclude on a happy note and offer congratulations to Mr. Craig 
Bursch, P.E., F.ASCE and Duluth Section Past President for being elected Region 
3 Governor!  Craig has served as Duluth Section Government Relations Chair for 
the past several years and led the recent Duluth Section Report Card effort.  
Thank you also to Pete Demshar who will replace Craig as Government Relations 
Chair and to Tom DesMarais who has volunteered to take over Membership Chair 
duties.

Thank you and be well!

Andrew Kilpo
Duluth Section President
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS   
2019-2020
 
President
Andrew Kilpo, PE
Minnesota Power
(218) 355-2437
akilpo@mnpower.com
 
President-Elect
Rose Kopecky, PE
Short Elliott Hendrickson Inc.
(218) 249-1558
rkopecky@sehinc.com
 
Vice President (Interim)
Rose Kopecky, PE
Short Elliott Hendrickson Inc.
(218) 249-1558
rkopecky@sehinc.com 
 
Treasurer
Andrew Barnebey, PE
MSA Professional Services, Inc.
(218) 499-3174
abarnebey@msa-ps.com
 
Secretary
Brady Korwin, PE
AMI Consulting Engineers
(715) 718-2193
brady.korwin@amiengineers.com
 
Past President
Joseph Butler, PE
Braun Intertec
(218) 624-4967
jbutler@braunintertec.com
 

BOARD CHAIRS
2019-2020
 
Younger Member Chair
Peter Demshar, PE
Barr Engineering
(218) 788-6309
pdemshar@barr.com
 
Membership Chair
Tom Donofrio, PE
Minnesota Power
(218) 355-3313
tdonofrio@mnpower.com
 
Government Relations Chair
Craig Bursch, PE
TKDA
(218) 491-7365
craig.bursch@tkda.com
 
Toothpick Bridge Chair
Chris Morris, PE
Minnesota DOT
(218) 725-2734 
christopher.morris@state.mn.us
 
Web Updates
Lisa Karlgaard, PE
LHB, Inc. 
(218) 279-2486
Lisa.Karlgaard@lhbcorp.com
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2020-2021 Duluth Section Board of Directors:

Past President: Andrew Kilpo
President: Rose Kopecky

Elected Positions:

President Elect/Vice President: Andrew Barnebey
Treasurer: Brady Korwin
Secretary: Vacant (need volunteers!)



EST. 1917

ASCE Duluth Section Board March, May, and August Meeting Minutes not available at this time.

ASCE Duluth Section Board April Meeting Minutes

April 22, 2020

Meeting Attendees were Levi Hanson (UMD Board President), Andrew Kilpo (President), Tom Donofrio 
(Membership Chair), Andrew Barnebey (Treasurer), Joe Butler (Past President), Craig Bursch 
(Government Relations Chair), and Rose Kopecky (President Elect).

The meeting was called to order at 4:35 pm. A quorum was present.

Motion was made to approve February meeting minutes by Craig. Seconded by Andrew B. Minutes 
were approved unanimously. March meeting minutes are still outstanding.

COVID-19 Update: Charitable Donation Discussion - CHUM possibility
Motion made by Joe to donate $2500 to a charity. Seconded by Craig. Approved unanimously. Charity 
to be determined by email by April 29th. Add note to membership that we reached out to ASCE 
National for guidance on best donation practices. National didn’t have any specific guidance. Andrew 
K. to reach out to National for press release.

Scholarships: No submissions yet. Possibly open up scholarship for any UMD civil students. Possibly 
have a scholarship with the general engineering fund at UMD. We can dedicate to civil students. 
Andrew K. to check in with Pete about the scholarship application. Tom Donofrio to talk to someone at 
UMD about scholarships.

Newsletter Update (Rose – Interim Vice President): April newsletter did not go out due to not 
receiving March meeting minutes.
Submission for April/May Newsletter due May 4th. Send newsletter by May 9th.
Items to include: 2020-2021 Sponsorship letter (Rose), Scholarship letter (due May 26th, Andrew K.), 
President’s message (Andrew K.), March meeting minutes (Brady), April meeting minutes (Rose), 
charitable donation note/Press release (Andrew K./Andrew B.), and YMG page (Ed).
Tom Donofrio to send a new email list.

Treasurer’s Report (Andrew Barnebey): Checking: $8,291.93, Savings: $6,006.62, YMG 
checking: $5,187.57, Paypal: $0
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ASCE Duluth Section Board April Meeting Minutes - continued
2019 - 2020 Budget Through March 31, 2020:
Category Amount
Travel $ 2,000.00
Meetings $ 6,000.00
Supplies $ 1,000.00
YMG $ 2,500.00
Misc. $ 1,000.00
Scholarship/ Student Donation $ 3,000.00
Total Expenses $ 15,500.00

ASCE $ 5,000.00
Lunches $ 5,000.00
Sponsorships $ 1,000.00
YMG Ethics $ 1,000.00
Total Income $ 12,000.00
Net $ (3,500.00)

Joe made a motion to keep the same budget from last year. Andrew B. seconded it. Approved 
unanimously.
UMD Student Update (Levi Hanson):
           -Can’t do highway clean up that was planned.
           -end of year BBQ moved to next semester.
           -zoom presentation week of April 27th by a UMD student.
YMG discussion (Pete Demshar): Rose reported no updates.
Speakers: Christie Kearney from Polymet will be set up with GoToMeeting for May’s luncheon. 
Viewing will be free.
Membership: membership currently at 271 members, down from November 2019 at 275.
Ongoing Business:
           -Position description updated – on hold.
           -Past President gift - $100 for Andrew K. to choose gift.
           -John Safstrom memorial service gift – on hold.

-New member recruitment – Andrew K. to send email looking to fill positions. Add blurb in 
newsletter.

Matrix: reviewed.
New Business: none.
Next Board Meeting: Rose to host next board meeting on GoToMeeting.
Meeting adjourned: Joe made a motion to adjourn meeting. Andrew B seconded. Approved 
unanimously. Adjourned at 5:28 pm.
Respectfully submitted by Rose Kopecky.








